
Nutley Board of Adjustment 

January 14, 2008 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  A meeting of the Nutley Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to order at 
7:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman Graziano.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, the “Sunshine Act” 
notice was read, and roll call was taken. 
 
PRESENT:   Robert Beck, James Blanda, Suzanne Brown, Thomas DaCosta Lobo, Frank 
Graziano, John Halligan, Ralph Pastore, Paul Scrudato 
 
ABSENT:   Kirk Chagnon, Diana Petolino 
 
OATHS:     Ralph Pastore was sworn in for another term of office, while John Halligan and Paul 
Scrudato were sworn in as new members. 
 
REORGANIZATION:   Vice Chairman Graziano asked the members for a nomination fopr the 
position of Chairman.  Mr. Halligan nominated Mr. Scrudato for the position; seconded by Mr. 
Beck.  Mr. Graziano was also nominated for the position of Chairman by Mr. Blanda and 
seconded by Mr. Pastore.  The vote was recorded 4 to 3 with Mr. Beck, Mr. Halligan, Ms. Brown 
and Mr. Scrudato voting for Mr. Scudato.  Mr. Graziano was nominated for the position of Vice 
Chairman.  Mr. Graziano was elected unanimously to that position.  Mr. DaCosta Lobo was 
nominated by Mr. Graziano for the position of Secretary and was elected unanimously.   
 
The members voted unanimously to retain Ms. McGovern as the Zoning Board of Adjustment 
attorney. 
 
MEMORIALIZATIONS/MINUTES:    Ms. McGovern read the memorializations from the 
previous meeting:  Abozead and Ritacco.  There were no minutes presented for approval. 
 
 

*     *     *     *     *     *     *     *     * 
 

The applications presented to the members tonight will be reheard at the next regularly 
scheduled meeting on February 25, 2008 as there was a problem with the recording device. The 
above was taken from handwritten notes.   
 

*     *     *     *     *     *     *     *     * 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Marie L. Goworek 
 

Marie L. Goworek 
Recording Secretary 
 


